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From: Doumit Matt
Sent: Wednesday, April 05, 2017 11:15 AM
To: SHS Exhibits
Subject: FW: Senate Bill 687

 
 

MATT DOUMIT| Analyst 
Legislative Policy and Research Office 

Oregon State Capitol 
900 Court St NE Rm. 453 
Salem, OR 97301 
503-986-1514 

Senate Committee on Human Services 
 
From: Sophia M [mailto:sophia.mekkers26@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 5, 2017 11:01 AM 
To: Doumit Matt <Matt.Doumit@oregonlegislature.gov> 
Subject: Senate Bill 687 

 
Dear Senator Gelser and Members of the Committee: 
 
I am not able to attend the public hearing today on Senate Bill 687, but am writing to you to relay my support for 
the Bill.  
 
Although it is still inconceivable to me that a parent could be accused of abusing their child for refusing a vaccine, 
or for following an alternative vaccination schedule, I have been made aware of numerous occasions where this has 
happened in our state.  
 
SB687 will ensure that the informed decisions that parents make with regard to vaccinating, or delaying a 
vaccination, will be respected and not used as a basis for falsely accusing a parent of abuse.  Without this important 
distinction, vaccination related abuse allegations in our state will continue. Please consider the chilling effect this will 
have on parents seeking medical care for their children in an emergency situation.  
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Sophia Mekkers 
Newberg, OR 
 
 


